
 

 

 

NOTICE TO THE MARKET 

 

COMPANHIA BRASILEIRA DE ALUMÍNIO 

 

Publicly-held Company 

Corporate Taxpayer’s ID (CNPJ/ ME) no. 61.409.892/0001-73  

Company Registry (NIRE): 35.3.0001276.3 

 
São Paulo, June 05, 2023 - Companhia Brasileira de Alumínio (“CBA” or “Company”) (B3: CBAV3), announces 

to its shareholders and the market in general that, in addition to the Material Fact published on April 12, 2023, 

the Administrative Council for Economic Defense – CADE approved on June 02, 2023, without restrictions, the 

sale of the Niquelândia Unit ("Niquelândia"), located in Goiás (GO), to the company Wave Nickel Brasil, a 

subsidiary of the global technology group New Wave. 

 

The sale of Niquelândia to Wave Nickel Brasil is in line with CBA's strategy to maintain its focus on the aluminum 

core business. 

 

The completion of the transaction remains conditional on the fulfillment of obligations and conditions precedent 

of other agencies, such as the National Electric Energy Agency – ANEEL. 

 

The Company will keep its shareholders and the market informed about the subsequent facts related to the 

transaction, in accordance with the law and CVM regulations. 

 

About Niquelândia 

 

Niquelândia began operating in 1981 and its operations were suspended in 2016 due to market conditions. It 

has 55Mt of nickel resources (0.94% Ni and 0.12% Co) and has the capacity to produce about 20ktpa of nickel 

contained in carbonate, through the Caron method. 

 

 

 

São Paulo, June 05, 2023. 

 

Camila Abel Correia Da Silva 

Chief Financial and Investor Relations Officer 


